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Tracey Williams 
National Infrastructure Planning 
Sent to: ThurrockFPG@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 

 Date: 4 June 2020 
Our Reference: 20/00693/NSIP 

Your reference: EN010092 
Dear Ms Williams 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55 
Application by Thurrock Power Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent 
for the Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant 
Adequacy of consultation request 
 
Thank you for your letter of 29 May 2020 concerning the above proposal.   
 
I have considered whether the developer has complied, in relation to the application, with 
the three specified duties in the Planning Act 2008, listed in your letter.  
 
Planning Act 2008 S.42: Duty to consult 
 
I confirm that Brentwood Borough Council was notified in October 2018 and replied on 6 
November 2018, and therefore raised no objections to the similar request for comment in 
our letter dated 2 March 2020. Therefore, regarding notifying this authority about the 
above development, I consider the applicant has discharged the responsibility required 
under S.42. 
 
Planning Act 2008 S.47: Duty to consult the local community  
 
Brentwood Borough Council is not a local authority within section 43(1). I offer no 
comment concerning the duties under this section. 
 
Planning Act 2008 S.48: Duty to publicise   
 
I offer no comment concerning the duties under this section. 
 
I trust that this information is of assistance to you. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mike Ovenden 
Associate Consultant Planner 




